## SIERRA NEVADA UNIT October 1998 Newsletter

## President's Message;

Our Lake Lahontan Rally is now history. This was again one of the most gratifying one. It was a different kind of weather, some wind, rain and cool, but we enjoyed every moment of it.

Those attending were: Dale, Virginia, Bryan and Diane Leipper, Dale and Marge Grosch and our Region XII President David Hunter and First Lady Billie. Also one guest David Guaw. Lee Brown came for a visit and Steve and Frank Burnham on Saturday for the meeting and salad luncheon. Margaret and Von Gallion visited us for the Barbecue on Saturday night. We sure missed Vesta and Neal Temen and Virginia and Len Paul, Vesta and Virginia are still on the sick list.

Another good reason for the rally's success is, and we all know that it does not just happen spontaneously, that someone has put in a heck - of - a lot of work and this time the persons were all of us. It was very well planed and even in the rain we managed to have our meals under the awning, which turned out to be very cozy.

We held a short meeting while there and one of the topics covered was officers for the coming year 1999. A motion carried that the slate of officers for next year will be accepted. The Installation will be at the Airport Plaza in Reno, November 19, 1998 following the luncheon. Frank discussed some of next years meetings, sounds exciting. We also sent get well cards to Vesta and Virginia.

Our next get-together will be a brunch at the Ormsby House in Carson City on Sunday October 25 at 11:30. Please let me know if you are coming at 883-0129.

October Birthdays: Jim Metternich 10/11, Margaret Gallion 10/24 and Raphael Gamboa 10/24. Happy Birthday to you;

Don't forget the Region XII Fall Rally, October 13-18 at Hanford, CA It will be a fun rally, The theme is "Oktober Fest".

Marya

See you down the road;